

## Minutes of the Foxearth & Liston Annual Electors meeting held in Foxearth Village Hall on Saturday 5th. May 2018 at 9.45am

Present: Cllr T. Clayton, Cllr M. Posen, Cllr C. Cox, Cllr P. Cox, Cllr W. Binks, ECC D. Finch, DC I. Parker & Kevin Money (Clerk). Members of the public: 14

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting

- 1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllr K. Robson
- Approval and signature of the minutes of the Annual Meeting of Electors held on 13<sup>th</sup>. May 2017

Clir T. Clayton proposed Clir. M. Posen seconded. All Agreed

3. Forward Planning for housing needs in Foxearth – Presentation by David Fahie David Fahie gave a presentation on future housing needs in Foxearth See his full presentation on the Parish Council website

The Chairman then asked David Finch to give a report See his full report on the Parish Council website

David Finch then took questions from the public and members of the public.

==

The Chairman then asked DC Iona Parker to give a report

- BDC are under same pressure as ECC is with the Budget
- See her full report on the Parish Council website

==

ECC David Finch, DC Iona Parker & Cllr P. Cox left the meeting

4. Report of the Chairman of the Council – refer to 2017 minutes It has been quiet in the last 12 months
All items on the 2017 minutes have been achieved in these 12 months
Stafford Park is possibly being discussed at the next BDC meeting
Liston Lane quiet lane is in place. Chairman thanked David Finch for his help and guidance

Cllr M. Posen informed the meeting about County Broadband County Broadband has singled out Foxearth for the fibre optic system and is now in the planning stages. However, this may be some time away before Fibre optic comes to Foxearth.

The Defibrillator. The Parish Council has received funds from National Lottery. The order has been placed.

An electrician is still required to install and quote for the power to the phone box. After the installation then the Parish Council will organise a village training session.



## Minutes of the Foxearth & Liston Annual Electors meeting held in Foxearth Village Hall on Saturday 5th. May 2018 at 9.45am

## 5. Public Forum

- Rangers to clear the bridge.
- ECC to change the priority and increase signage

Cllr C. Cox suggested that a RCCE Housing survey needs to be commissioned by Parish Council.

Residents supported, in principle, for a RCCE Housing need survey to be conducted. There was a discussion and questions on the needs of housing in the area between residents and David Fahie.

Cllr M. Posen spoke about the continued litter fly tipping in the village. The land owner spoke about closing off the layby on a permanent basis by using soil to bank up the edges Cllr M. Posen spoke about dog mess in the village. This issue is a continual problem. Dog bags are available from either Cllr P. Cox and the village hall.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 11.15am and thanked everyone for attending

Signed.......25<sup>th</sup>. May 2019 **Tony Clayton**